
RCW 46.93.210  Reporting of warranties for off-road vehicles and 
snowmobiles sold by out-of-state dealers—Department notice to buyers—
Apportionment of fines.  (1) By the first business day in February of 
each year, beginning in 2018, motorsports vehicle manufacturers must 
report to the department of licensing a listing of all motorsports 
vehicle warranties for off-road vehicles under chapter 46.09 RCW and 
snowmobiles under chapter 46.10 RCW sold to Washington residents by 
out-of-state motorsports vehicle dealers in the previous calendar 
year. The report must be transmitted such that the department receives 
the listing no later than the first business day in February. Failure 
to report a complete listing as required under this subsection results 
in an administrative fine of one hundred dollars for each day after 
the first business day in February that the department has not 
received the report.

(2) The department of licensing shall examine the listing 
reported in subsection (1) of this section to verify whether the 
vehicles are properly registered in the state and shall transmit the 
results of its analysis to the department of revenue. Beginning in 
2018, and to the extent that it has received the listing required 
under subsection (1) of this section, the department and the 
department of revenue shall jointly notify by first-class mail from 
the United States postal service by the end of February of each year, 
the purchasers of the warranties of the off-road vehicles and 
snowmobiles that are not properly registered in the state of the 
owner's obligations under state law regarding vehicle titling, 
registration, and use tax payment, as well as of the penalties for 
failure to comply with the law.

(3) Fines received under this section must be paid into the state 
treasury and credited to the nonhighway and off-road vehicle 
activities program account under RCW 46.09.510 and to the snowmobile 
account under RCW 46.68.350. The state treasurer must apportion the 
fines between the accounts according to the pro rata share of the 
number of off-road vehicle and snowmobile registrations in the 
previous calendar year. The department must provide the state 
treasurer with the information needed to determine the apportionment. 
[2021 c 216 § 5; 2017 c 218 § 4.]

Effective date—2021 c 216: See note following RCW 46.09.420.
Application—2017 c 218 § 4: "Section 4 of this act applies to 

the sales of off-road vehicles and snowmobiles beginning in January 
2017." [2017 c 218 § 5.]

Finding—Intent—Effective date—2017 c 218: See notes following 
RCW 46.09.495.
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